[bookmark: _GoBack]THE MINUTES OF THE QUATT MALVERN PARISH MEETING HELD ON THURSDAY 24TH MARCH 2016 AT QUATT VILLAGE HALL MEETING ROOM AT 7.00PM

Present: Cllr Lawrence Chitty, Chairman of Quatt Malvern Parish Council
              M. J. Massey, Retiring Clerk to Quatt Malvern Parish Council
              W.S.Griffiths, Newly appointed Clerk to Quatt Malvern Parish Council
              Cllrs Roger Brown, Caroline Hulland, Danny Purchase and Jenny Yates                       
              Cllr Tina Woodward, Shropshire Council
              Marcus Halliwell, National Trust
              Isabel Faithful and Mrs June Purchase

1.WELCOME
 Lawrence Chitty welcomed everyone to the Annual Parish Meeting.
2. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
No apologies had been received.
3.MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING HELD ON 26TH MARCH 2015
The minutes of the meeting held on 26th March 2016 were approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.
4.CHAIRMAN’S ANNUAL REPORT
Cllr Lawrence Chitty welcomed Caroline Hulland as a new member of the Parish Council.
He also announced that Michael Massey was retiring as Clerk to the Council since its inception 13 years ago. Cllr Chitty thanked Michael for his work particularly with regard to the management of the council finances.
On behalf of the Parish Council, the Chairman presented Mr Massey with an engraved pen.
Mr Massey thanked the Council and said that he had made many friends during his time with the Parish Council. 
5.SHROPSHIRE COUNCIL REPORT
Cllr Tina Woodward said that it had been a very busy year for Shropshire Council. The SAMDEV Plan had been adopted and already many planning applications were being received. Nevertheless, it would still be a challenge for the Council to maintain the 5 year supply of new housing which the Government required.
Cllr Woodward reminded the Parish Council of the need to prepare a Place Plan specifying their infrastructure requirements and priorities. The format of the plan was being reviewed at present but she would inform the council when the new version was available.
Tina Woodward said that the night time closure of the A442 was causing problems. The diversion signs were confusing, as the intention was to keep HGV vehicles off narrow lanes. Motorists were following diversion signs during the day time when the diversions were not in force.
6.POLICE REPORT
The Police had been invited but did not attend the meeting.
7.LOCAL ORGANISATIONS
National Trust
Marcus Halliwell reported on the exhibition which was to be held at Dudmaston Hall to celebrate the 850 years history of the Estate.
Parochial Church Council
Danny Purchase informed the meeting that the stone plaque to commemorate Thomas Orde Lauder Wilkinson VC would be delivered directly to the Church and would need to be installed in front of the drinking fountain by 5th July this year, which was the anniversary of his award of the Victoria Cross.
Tina Woodward said that it was possible that Shropshire Council could install the Stone at no cost to the community and she would find out if this was the case. Failing this, it was agreed that the Parish Council would ask John Haycox to undertake the work.
It was also agreed that Mr Wilkinson’s regiment, or its successor, should be invited to attend the ceremony together with the British Legion and a present day holder of the VC.
REFRESHMENTS
Refreshments during the evening were kindly provided by Mrs June Purchase.
The meeting concluded at 7.30pm
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